1 6 FER 1961

Mr. L. W. Reese 801 South Ivy Street Arlington 4, Virginia

Dear Mr. Reese:

Thank you for your letter of 2 February 1961, calling to my attention the subject of the M-II Filters. I have been advised that the statements contained in your letter concerning the filters are substantially correct. I have, therefore, directed that the PROD Awards Committee re-evaluate your beneficial suggestion. From the information I now have, it appears that the adaptation of the M-II Filter is feasible, practicable, and would represent a saving in funds.

Good suggestions are always appreciated and you will be hearing from the PROD Awards Committee in due course.

Sincerely.

/s/ L. H. FROST

L. H. FROST Vice Admiral, USN Director

cc: DIR

Reading File

LOG-4

M/R: Admiral L. H. Frost directed that this letter be written to Mr. Reese. He further directed that the suggestion be returned to the PROD Awards Committee for re-evaluation and that COSA-3 is to have some adaptions made and put them on the machines for trial.

LT. COL. BARTLETT/3584/LOG-4/10 Feb 61/pfw